
 

Focus Group Meeting 
 

Mobilehome and Recreational Vehicle  
Park Manager Training Program 

 

The California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) is 
providing notice of a virtual focus group meeting on February 22, 2024, to 

present a framework for a Mobilehome and Recreational Vehicle Park Manager 
Training Act (Senate Bill 869 (Chapter 662, Statutes of 2022) which created the 
Park Manager Training Program (Program).  
 

HCD requests feedback during the meeting for use in developing Program 

regulations. This Program is intended to ensure that the management of 
mobilehome parks and recreational vehicle parks have the knowledge, 
proficiency, and skills needed to carry out the duties of their job. 

 

Virtual Focus Group Meeting 

February 22, 2024 

9:00 AM - 11:00 AM 
 

Launch Meeting - Zoom 

Or 
Join by phone call: 

Dial In: +1 (669) 900-9128 

Meeting ID: 875 8936 4343 
 

For more information, visit HCD’s Title 25 rulemaking webpage. The agenda 

outlining topics covered in this focus group meeting is located under the Current 

Rulemaking Activities accordion.   
 

For questions and concerns about the focus group meeting agenda or comments 
about the proposed Program, please contact the Park Manager Training Program 
team at sb869@hcd.ca.gov.  
 

Requests for accommodations for individuals with disabilities should be made to 

HCD no later than five (5) working days prior to the day of the meeting. 
Requests can be made by email with “Reasonable Accommodation Request” in the 
subject line to the Program representatives at sb869@hcd.ca.gov. 
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